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Kinma Newsletter T3 Week 9, Friday 18th September, 2015 

 

  To all our community,  

   For those whose family members have bugs, stomach 

  upset, headaches, fevers and more we wish you a 

  relaxing  and restful recovery.   

 For those families who have been spared these nasties, 

 we keep our fingers and toes crossed that this continues 

 and also wish you  a relaxing and restful break. 

 With love  

 Staff  and  Board  members  

 

Don’t wait for the world to recognise your greatness. 

  Live it, and let the world catch up to you. 

 

WHAT’S ON  
18.09.15 Last day Term 3 

07.10.15 First day Term 4 

13.10.15 First day of primary swimming 

20.10.15 Board Meeting 7pm 

20.10.15 School Tour 9:30 

24.10.15 Trivia Fundraising Night 

01.11.15 Frenchs Forest Market 8am 

06.11..15 Warriewood Market 8am 

12.11.15 School Tour 9:30 

17.11.15 Board Meeting 5:30pm 

01.12.15 Last day of primary swimming 

15.12.15 Board meeting 7pm 

16.12.15 Last day Term 4 
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Kinma Board 

Nick Georges, Chairperson 

T: 0412 106 633  

E: nick.georges@gmail.com 

Ginny Neighbour,  

Governance (Community Rep.) 

T: 9880 2492 

E: ginny.neighbour@gmail.com  

Steve Dixon, Fundraising 

T: 0412 949 441  

E: stevengarrydixon@me.com 

Lisa Grauaug  

T: 0409 924 630  

E: lisa@yogainstitute.com.au 

Bea Pierce, Marketing 

T: 0405 346 018 

E: ninianlif@gmail.com 

Stephen Cole, Treasurer  

T: 0432 032 343 

E: stephen.cole1910@gmail.com   

 

 

 

 

 
Pam Webster, 
Director Emeritus 
E: pamwebs@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Jonathan Kelt, 

Education Committee 

T: 0425 225 174 

E: jonathankelt@mac.com 

Fundraising Trivia Night 

Saturday October 24, 2015 

Venue and Theme: TBC 

 

 

 

Hi all, 

A quick note about our fast approaching trivia night. Essentially the night is for 

parents of Kinma students (and their friends and family) to enjoy a night 

together and to raise funds for the ongoing development of the school. It is 

our aim that the event is accessible to as many people as possible and also 

allows for the ongoing development of stronger relationships. 

While trivia will be the main aspect of the night, it is important there are a 
number of additional ways people are provided opportunity for connection. As 
such a meal and drinks will be provided on the night as well as some optional 
activities that are not dependant on sheer knowledge. 
 
Additionally, a shared tax-deductible project will be auctioned on the night. It 
is hoped that everyone who attends the night will contribute to this in some 
way. 
 
Ticket sales will commence on the first week of term 4 
 
One small piece that is a little different to typical trivia nights, upon 
registration, each table will select one pre-determined category to write 10 
trivia questions  (The table will be unable to score points for this round on the 
night). The topics will include such things as sport, geography, literature, 
general knowledge, history, art, science, picture round, famous people, 
education, politics, northern beaches, movies, music, stupid facts, shopping, 
mime, name that tune, etc. 
 
For now, we just ask that you lock the date into your calendar and be thinking 
about who you can invite along. 
 
Additionally, if you would like to be involved in any way please let me know. 
 
Regards 
Steve Dixon 
 
stevengarrydixon@me.com 
0412 949 441 
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Administration 
  
 Andy Lamond -   
 
At last night’s  meeting I let the Board know that our beautiful Andy requires a little more time in his recovery schedule.  
Therefore, Andy will not be commencing on day 1 in term 4 as we had all hoped and prayed! 
 
As the children would have told you, Andy is looking well and fairly mobile with a little help from crutches but the time 
that it is taking to remove all signs of the infection and increase his mobility is a little slower than anticipated. 
 
This information may upset the children, and we feel it is best left to be discussed over the break.  We will on Friday 
mention to group one students that Andy will not be back at the beginning of term, however we would love your 
support in giving time to the children to discuss this further.   
 
Andy will (all things going well) come for a visit in week one and week two of term 4.  The next stage will be a return to 
work plan.  With the end result of Andy being at Kinma four days per week by the end of term. 
 
We have employed a teacher (well known to JuliG ) to share the load with Grace.  Aimelyn, the locum will be employed 
for the whole of term 4 and we will reduce her days as Andy increases his.  Aimelyn is a vibrant and wonderful addition 
to the staff.  Kate Chockman who has been supporting in term three is heading overseas at this time and we have really 
appreciated her stepping in at such short notice (give her a big hug on Friday please). 
 
This has and is  an upsetting time for our community but I want to acknowledge the staff for all stepping up to support 
Grace and group 1. 
 
As  always,  if you would like to chat further please email or phone me. 
 
Gardening 
 
Is there anyone or two or three families who would be happy to: 
 

 come and spray the bottom field in primary to remove any new bindii growth , 

  Or come up and do a bit of weeding  during the holidays 

 Water the garden bed a couple times 
 

If so email us and we can arrange for you to get a key for bathrooms etc. 
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Education Co-ordinator  
 

 

Our hugest thanks to all the parents who came along to support tinkering on Tuesday. The children had long swathes of 

time to engage and many chose this time to stay on one style of activitiy for much of the day. We were certainly a 

smaller group; the tummy bug seems to be biting many!  

  

Children asked for the chance to make a film and Cam (Bodhi's dad) spent most of the day with a bunch of 'would be ' 

directors, producers and wild actors. Others had asked for particular experiments in Science and having the mad 

scientist (Angus' dad) and Katie on hand was also a treat. Tinkering is a lovely mix of trying to supply opportunities which 

are not previously known - making our own African cloth, sketching wildflowers using different materials in new 

dimensions with old time favourites such as cooking, creating worlds out of given materials eg cardboard this time 

round. We try to mix children's wishes with stuff they've not seen or heard or touched or tasted. 

  

I picture you all blending the same sorts of experiences as you head into Spring break. May you enjoy your tinkering, 

sleeping, chilling out ( lots of that - with no set timetable) and just time to hang out with your families. Look forward to 

seeing you back next term, to explore anew. Peace and Laughter, jg 
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Group 1 
Here are a few photographs from the last couple of weeks.  We have learnt the process of mummification, acting it out from a 

story map and of course having a go at the wrapping stage! Based on Ancient Egyptian water clocks, we also tried to make 

something that would time a minute using sand or water and last but not least, we constructed square based pyramids from 

different materials!  
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Group 2  
Hello all! 

As term 3 draws rapidly to a close even the children are saying “where has the year gone?... The first 
Christmas carol was even heard tinkling through Group 2 this week...  

The fresh spring air and warmer days are certainly being greatly enjoyed by the Group 2 cohort. We continue 
to spend chunks of our days outdoors at at Out Time and In. Last week we found a shady spot to listen to 
Chapter 2 of Anna Hibiscus. In this chapter Anna’s Auntie Comfort comes to visit “Amazing Africa” from her 
busy, busy job in America. The story raised issues of traditional vs modern life and stirred many conversations 
about different ways of life and how the two can in fact be integrated. One traditional that received a lot of 
attention was the idea of bringing gifts for all the friends and relatives when visiting family. Children shared 
tales of visiting aunties, uncles and grandparents who come baring gifts, though most concurred that they 
would much prefer to spend time with the relatives themselves over any gift that was on offer. 

This week’s Tinkering Day was hailed “the best Tinkering ever” by many of our group who particularly 
enjoyed making cubbies with recycled materials. Others made and ate corn fritters packed full of veges, 
learnt how to use “Scratch” (a simple animation program) from Group 3ers, wandered into the bush to learn 
about botany and wildflowers, sewed capes or made a movie. Thanks again to all who contributed  

Over the term we have been working on a big map of Africa. Once completed we used a big collection of 
books to conduct research to get a big picture view of some of the important geographical, social and 
historical elements that make up the continent of Africa. Children recorded their findings as “lift the flap” 
facts and connected them to the relevant country. 

  

A few booby traps were slipped in among the facts and as children made their way around the map these 
were quickly pointed out with indignation. For example, when they came across the quote “Africa is great!” 
and so the conversation went… 
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“That is not a fact – that is a compliment” 

“Yeah and if it was the opposite it would be an insult” 

“I agree that’s just a personal thing” 

“That’s right, a personal fact” 

This opened up a conversation around how to tell fact from opinion and the language associated with each. 

Earlier in the term Group 2 created Kenning poems about themselves. These mysterious poems were shared 
anonymously and the group made guesses as to who had created them, learning more about each other 
along the way. Here are all of the poems (23 kids + 2 grown-ups!). We wonder if you can guess the poet 
behind each??? 
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Tinker Tonker Tuesday Fun!   
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Snack Attack has been a part of Kinma for a very long time...and how wonderful for the children to have their parents 

come in and fill the air with a good home-cooked meal. There have been some amazing foods and traditional goodies 

that parents have become loved and famous for.  

There are 64 children in the Primary and 27 in Preschool on Wednesdays. 

We have 17 gluten-free, 10 dairy-free children, and 3 vegetarians. If your child is any or all of these 3, please let me 

know. 

Usually we have 2-3 parents that come in on a Wednesday and one makes the Main and the other Dessert and drinks 

...or you do it all together on the day. It is a great way to meet and get to know the parents of Kinma and spend the day 

with the children. 

Like everything at Kinma it is a very relaxed easy day. There are not many rules, all we ask is for it not to be too junky 

and offer vegetarian, dairy-free and gluten-free options.  

The kids really enjoy Snack attack, and it's great when we can make Snack Attack happen every week. Below are the 

dates for Term 1 Snack Attack. 

 

SNACK ATTACK TERM 4, 2015               CALLING FOR HELPERS 
 
Oct  7      
Oct  14     
Oct  21   
Oct  28    
Nov  4 
Nov  11    
Nov  18   
Nov  25   
Dec  2 
Dec  9 
   
 

  
 
If you have any questions or want to contribute please email me at hayleyjl@tpg.com.au  

or call 0435 145 486.   
 

Thanks,  
Hayley Lewis (Turiee’s mum) 

Snack Attack: 

Main Course  $3.00 
Dessert  $1.50 
Drink  50¢ (usually juice) 

 

Some examples of successful 
meals have included Chicken 
wings/ drumsticks and salad, 
tacos, nachos, pasta dishes, 
pizza, sushi, quiche, fruit and 
yoghurt, baked apples with 
cream/yoghurt, natural ice 
blocks… and much more.  

All expenses for ingredients are 
reimbursable. 
  

  

 

mailto:hayleyjl@tpg.com.au
tel:0435145486
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Extras  
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Hi there, I am Kai and Yuka’s mother at preschool, Mizue.  
I am running a Japanese whole food cooking classes from home. Since I started eating whole food, I feel much better both physically and 

emotionally. So I would like to share my experience with as many people as possible. Hope to see a lot of Kinma friends in my class.  

SScchhooooll  HHoolliiddaayy  pprrooggrraamm  PPaarreennttss  &&  kkiiddss 

HHaanndd--mmaaddee  UUddoonn  nnooooddlleess  wwoorrkksshhoopp   

There is: 

□ No refined sugar   □ No refined or bleached flour 

□ No cow’s milk       □ No butter 

You and your kids will learn to make Japanese Udon noddles 
from scratch. Kneading, rolling, and cutting….It’s not only tasty, 
but fun! Also we will make quick and easy vegetable spring rolls. 
  
This class is suitable for kids aged between 4 and12 (if you think 
your kids can do it under 4 is also welcome!) 

 
If the weather is nice, we can have a picnic in the backyard, so 
please bring a picnic mat if you have one. 

 
The class is in an intimate small –group atmosphere (6 families 
max. ) 

Dessert  
Japanese 
Taiyaki  
Hot Cakes 

✦ Date: Thurs 24th Sep 10:30-13:30 

  

✦ Fee： $ 63 for both parent and 1 child (includes tuition, 

ingredients, dessert, and a copy of the udon recipe) 

2
nd

 child will cost additional $5 (only if they participate in the 
lesson or join in the meal) 

All ingredients are organic or chemical free, with as few food additives as possible. 
 

✦ Location: Frenchs Forest (10 mins from Kinma) 
(Details provided after payments are made, as the class is in a private house). 

 

0407-474-403 
Call or SMS Mizue 
 

http://simplelifeomusubi.jimdo.com/         
facebook.com/JapaneseWholeFoodcookingOmusubi 

✦Profile  
Mizue (Nickname Jo)  
Trained macrobiotic cooking instructor 
Nutritionist ( in Japan) 
Certified chef ( in Japan) 
BS Consumer Science at RMIT Uni 



  

 

Page 18 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 

Page 19 

 

 
 



  

 

Page 20 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 

Page 21 

 

 

 

 


